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With the ZAPP Circular no. 44 we would like to update you with information 
concerning the changeover of ZAPP to ATLAS AES release 3.0.  

1. Date of the ZAPP changeover from AES 2.4 to AES 3.0 
 
The changeover date has been planned newly. The ZAPP changeover from AES 2.4 
to AES 3.0 will take place on 14./15.10.2023. 
As from this date, HDS/GM01 messages can be sent in the new format. One-stage 
AES Procedures have to be declared with the Local Reference Number (LRN) 
instead of the MRN. 
Details to the new format have already been communicated in ZAPP circular no. 41. 

2. Testing of the new message formats  
 
The updated HDS/GM01 messages can be sent with test indicator to DAKOSY from 
now on. This allows the proper processing of the messages to be verified.  
 
Process tests for the AES 3.0 process cannot yet be offered. 
 
Please contact the DAKOSY Support if you have any further questions. 
 
 
 
 

https://www.dakosy.de/fileadmin/Redakteur/Loesungen/PCS/Zapp_News/Zapp-Rundbrief_41_2023_02_en.pdf
https://www.dakosy.de/en/support

